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Site Report – School Site – Month, Year
To: Superintendent Ty Mase 
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Hannah Middleton, Head Teacher

Outstanding Activities and Events
The school year is off to a great start. The weather has been beautiful, so we have been doing school-wide 
daily nature walks/nature journaling with the students during their writing blocks. The MS/HS students met 
with other MS/HS students throughout the district to participate in the district student government 
elections. We have many students interested in participating in XC later this month. 
Personnel 
Gabbie Cruz returned to Igiugig this year after completing her student teaching here in a previous year. She 
will be teaching elementary. I (Hannah) will be taking over the middle school/high school classroom and 
head teacher duties. Cody Middleton is going to be handling student data management from here this year. 
Our new preschool teacher, Zenovia, started work on 9/17 and we are excited to have her. Zenovia is also 
helping fill in for some sub positions throughout the school and she will also be taking over teaching PE. We 
are very lucky to have Betsy, Martha, Olga, and Ida returning to their positions in the school again this year 
too. Bill Harris served as a sub for the first three weeks of school and did a wonderful job. He will be missed!
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
MAPS testing wrapped up for both classrooms this week. Both classrooms started the year strong with 
review and learning new content.  
Technology Progress
We received computers for all of our new students on 9/16. We are still in need of a preschool computer for 
Zenovia. 
Facility Update
We are working on organizing and rearranging the school to accommodate our large class sizes this year.  It 
seems very likely that we will have to purchase new supplies and make some changes in order to 
accommodate our growing community. We are currently short three desks and need to assess some other 
items. Tim sent out new smoke detectors and carbon monoxide detectors for teacher housing, and has 
been helping us work on some projects. Thanks, Tim! 
LSAC Activity
LSAC is meeting virtually at this time. 
Volunteer Report
N/A 
Professional Development
Gabbie has been meeting with her teacher mentor weekly. Gabbie and I (Hannah) are both actively enrolled 
in M.Ed programs are working on further our education. 
Pupil Attendance
Attendance has been great! Students in quarantine have been picking up work to do at home, but as of 9/18 
all of our students are out of quarantine and attending in-person. 
Student and Staff Safety
Our COVID procedures are working well and everything is running smoothly. Students and staff are being 
great about following policies and procedures. 
Subsistence Calendar
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N/A 
Other


